ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE NORWEGIAN-KOREAN FRIENDSHIP ASSOCIATION 2016.
The period from the General Assembly 17. September 2015 to the General Assembly 
15.  September 2016
There are about 540 members in the Association by September 2016.
There were about 300 members when the Association was started in 2009.
BOARD MEETINGS.  There have been 5 Board meetings. 
Topics have been: planning for various meetings for the members; the General Assembly 2016, “Korean New Year”  in February 2016, the NORMASH membership meeting in March and the Korean food-making class in April, and other events. Important topics always are the preliminary plans for the coming seasons.
Much discussed has been the question of a “Little Korea”/”Korea House” in Norway. This could be a place for the documentation of the development of mutual cooperation and understanding between Norway and the Republic of Korea. It could also give room for the collection of items of interest, both from the veterans and from others; like antiques, books, films, pictures, music, art pieces etc. One might also consider the selling of Korean souvenirs.
This could be a meeting place for people with interest in Korea, to pop in and have a coffee, read a book, look for documentation and meet people, and maybe have smaller meetings when that is wanted.

ACTIVITIES
1. 17. September 2015. General Assembly.
The Association was kindly invited to Stortinget by Parliament member Sverre Myrli. 
About 50 members were present.

Sverre Myrli gave us a very interesting guided tour of the building, and also hosted a coffee break with sandwiches.
After the coffee break, there was the formal General Assembly with annual report and elections. Elections: Marita Nordbø and Egil Aksnes were re-elected for two years. New board member: Jennie Steidel, elected for two years.
(Lucie Paus Falck, Didrik Bakke Dukefoss and Karina Castberg were elected for 2 years in 2014.) 

The Embassy representative to the board is councellor Seokhong Shin
2. 13.  February 2016 “Social event” celebration of the Korean New Year in Filmkafeen.
There were about 100 people attending this very tasty and successful social event with Korean food catered from TinTin restaurant and also Korean food and wine as gifts from the Korean Embassy. Ambassador Park and his wife who came to Norway late October 2015, and other  guests from the Korean Embassy spent the evening with us.

3. 17. March 2016. Membership meeting about NorMash and the National Unification Advisory Council.
The NORMASH film from 2010 was shown. It made a great impression on the audience.
So Young Kim, who is a member of the National Unification Advisory Council, gave a lecture about, and on the work of, NUAC. She is a representative of the council in Norway.
Coffee with snacks and “vafler” was donated from Filmkafeen.
4. April 2016. Taste of Korea, food-making course, at Slemdal skole. 
Everything was perfectly organized by Yvonne Blindheim. There were 20 participants. The Embassy contributed financially.
5. Contact with the members. 
The Board mailed a January letter to all members with report on the topics which have been discussed by the Board and the activities of the association. Good response was received from several members.
6. Further information 
Website: norsk-koreansk.no 

Facebook: facebook.com/norskkoreansk 

Info from Korea: www.korea.net
From the Norwegian Embassy in Seoul: norway.or.kr  
FINANCES.
The Norwegian-Korean Friendship Association is an organization with no membership fee. Consequently, there is not much to inform about when finances are concerned. However, the Association was given a start capital from the former Norwegian Korean Forum in 2009. The expenses have been for the website, for renting localities for the meetings, and for small gifts to lecturers at the meetings.
We thank the Korean Embassy for their economical contributions to the New Years’ social event and to the food-making class.
If any member wants to give a donation in 2016, you are of course welcome to do so, to 

account no 1503 14 20331, Norsk-Koreansk Vennskapsforening.
By 31. December 2015 the bank account was NOK 22 292, 85 

By September 2016 the bank account amounts to NOK 22 516, 85.

The Board of the Norwegian-Korean Friendship Association 


September 2016
